
Summary of Peace and Social Concerns Reports to Yearly Mee�ng

Reports submi�ed by West Branch, Penn Valley, Iowa City, Decorah, Omaha, Bear Creek, Lincoln 
and Paulina mee�ngs.

Monthly mee�ngs con�nue to respond to issues concerning peace and jus�ce. Many rely on the 
leadership of Friends Commi�ee on Na�onal Legisla�on (FCNL), advoca�ng for funding for 
federal peacekeeping programs that iden�fy and support local leaders in conflict areas to 
proac�vely deal with issues that may escalate into violence. 

Mee�ngs also form rela�onships with other organiza�ons with like-minded objec�ves such as 
Veterans for Peace, Sustainable Iowa Land Trust (SILT), Interfaith Light and Power, People 2 
People (P2P), Alterna�ves to Violence (AVP), Braver Angels and others. Local programs like food 
pantries and free clinics as well as peace vigils were part of most mee�ngs outreach.

Recurring themes of the Peace and Social Concerns reports highlight the treatment of 
indigenous people par�cularly their treatment in forced boarding school a�endance. Many of 
those schools were supported by Quakers. Mee�ngs also par�cipated in specific tribal issues 
with Lincoln establishing a fund to help with indigenous people’s programs.

Women’s reproduc�ve rights became an issue a�er Roe vs Wade was overturned. FCNL 
requested assistance in determining a policy for na�onal legisla�on. Some mee�ngs were able 
to work together lovingly to share their experiences and guide FCNL towards a policy statement. 

A concern for groups such as the LGBTQ+ community and immigrants prompted mee�ngs to 
engage in suppor�ve efforts of inclusion. Bear Creek and Penn Valley are ac�vely involved in 
helping a single emigra�ng family, one of whom was a Sca�ergood graduate, to be reunited in 
Canada.  West Branch mee�ng is suppor�ng Open Heartland which works with the needs of 
immigrant families by volunteering monthly.  West Branch and other mee�ngs have begun to be 
concerned about state responses to vulnerable groups. These state issues may warrant a Quaker 
advocacy response. 

Changing the polarized poli�cal atmosphere was taken up by Iowa City mee�ng by hos�ng a 
workshop run by Braver Angels. Some Penn Valley a�enders are working with Be�er Ballot KC to 
bring about rank choice vo�ng.

Iowa City Mee�ng was uniquely concerned with the influence of pharmaceu�cal companies in 
government health policies. The war in Ukraine was also a concern. An informa�onal 
presenta�on is in planning. 

Guided by the spirit, both individual Quakers and mee�ngs “see what Love can do” love in both 
their communi�es and the wider world.


